PAC

Meeting Minutes

October 6, 2016
Attending:
Darcy Hinrichsen – Auburn; Lori Gottfried, Dave Merrill, Fronia Miller – Central Office; Diane Usher – Crete/Beatrice; Ali Al-Goran – Gretna; Linda Cutler – Nebraska City; Lisa Turner – York/Seward
Absent:
Jenna Daro – David City/Columbus; Amber Gill – Fairbury/Hebron; Alyssa Mummey – Lincoln 1; Frank Bonsu – Lincoln 3; Betty Finck – Lincoln 4; Dana McDaid – Lincoln 5; Shanitay Boyd – ServiceLinc; Carey Shanahan – Wahoo
1.)
Minutes

· Diane moved that the minutes from the August 4th meeting be approved with corrected dates.  Karen seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  

2.)
 Financial Update
· Dave reported that July was a 4 week pay period.  
· We ended the July $410,000 to the good but cautioned that with State changes it may not be as good as it sounds.

· He noted that the State is changing our funding system but we don’t know yet how that will work out. The initial numbers would have seen us with a loss of 15% in funding.

· We are working with lawyers, other providers in the state, senators, the State and the Governor to sort it out.

· We believe the State should honor the contract they required us to sign.

· The proposed funding changes affect our EFH providers most.  We’re telling EFH providers we will honor their contract regardless of the State decision, at least for the time being.

· As a region it shouldn’t affect us too much in terms of salary and benefits.

· Our biggest concern is for the October – December time period.  After January 1st we expect to be fine.
3.)
Health Insurance Update
· Open enrollment for Dental, Vision and Payflex (for 40 hours or more) paperwork will be in October paystubs.
· Staff will be able to make changes to their plans at that time.

· Health insurance open enrollment was in July and is now closed.

· We talked about getting debit cards for our Payflex accounts to avoid overpayment issues.

· Linda moved recommending approval to ARVAd of getting the debit system set up.  Diane seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

4.)
Donated Leave for Maternity
· For maternity leave employees can use up to 6 weeks leave time but after 6 weeks they need a doctor’s note.
· They can only received donated leave time for up to 6 weeks, longer only with a doctor’s note.

· They are allowed up to 12 weeks of maternity leave through FMLA.

· Donated time comes from the vacation leave time pool only.
5.)
Wellness
· Dave reported that so far the wellness program is going well.
· We will continue with the program as long as finances allow.
6.)
Central Office Training Facility
· Dave noted that our next PAC meeting will be held at our new facility at 3600 Union Drive.
· We are 6 weeks ahead of schedule and under budget so far.

· We take possession on November 14th.  The furniture will be installed at that time.  

· We move in on November 21st in one day.

· We hope to sort out phones, files and computers the rest of that holiday week.
7.)
Meetings
· March 2
· May 4

· August 3

· October 5
Minutes taken by Lori Gottfried
